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ROAD UPDATE 

Kennedy Development Road 
 

Residents are advised that the Kennedy Development Road, between the Lynd Junction and the 
Flinders Shire boundary is closed until further notice. 

Council work crews have attempted to make the road trafficable, however, due to water inundation in 
multiple locations, the road are still impassable. 

Wet and boggy conditions are preventing Council crews from repairing the road to a trafficable 
standard to accommodate heavy vehicles. 

Residents are advised to seek an alternative route for any heavy freight or stock movements. 

The closure of this road is current for all heavy vehicles until further notice. 

Council crews are working to try and have this road open to 4WD with 5 tonne load limit in the next 
few days if conditions allow. 

Further updates will be provided in Council’s Road Condition Report, regularly updated on Facebook. 

Council apologies for any inconvenience this may cause and unfortunately the prevailing wet 
conditions are out of Council’s control. 
 
 
 
Mark Watt 
CEO, Etheridge Shire Council  
Saturday 10 May 2025 at 11:00am 
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Below image: Gravel section – Kennedy Development Road – Photo Taken 9-5-2025 

 
 


